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Monthly Newsletter 
                            March  2014  

 

From the LCHA President… 

 
Here’s to hoping Spring arrives soon!  As we wait it out here are some items to consider: 
 

• It seems the first couple of months of 2014 has seen frequent activity with emergency and 

police vehicles in the area.  I have heard from several residents, especially in the Cedar 

Branch Court area, about missing items from storage sheds, garages, etc. Please keep 

your valuables securely stored. 

 

• Please join us for a Town Hall meeting hosted by the Marietta Police beginning at 6:00 

PM Tuesday evening, March 4th at Marietta High School. Our Zone 

Commander, Major Steve Kish, will have representatives from crime prevention and 

investigations present to discuss the recent rash of burglaries in our zone and how to 

prevent becoming a victim.  He will also be covering some of the initiatives that have 

been put in place to stop these crimes and hopefully make some arrests.   

 

• Thank you to Tom McBrayer and Wade Gamto who, in the past, have provided the street 

number placards for our mailboxes, when needed.  However, they have asked that 

responsibility be passed along. Therefore, if you are interested in woodworking and 

would like to make these signs, please contact me at erroll3@att.net or (404) 226-0088 

for more details. Also, if you are in need of a new placard, please contact me.  

If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Hoping for warmer weather, 
 
Best Regards, 

 
 
Erroll Eckford 
President, LCHA 
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Around the Neighborhood 
 

 
Lee’s Crossing Cyclones Swim Team 

 
Winter, will it ever end?  Summer will eventually arrive, and with summer comes swimming.   
Registration for the 2014 Swim Team will be held at the Clubhouse on Monday, April 7th from 
4:30 to 7 pm.  New participants, from 5 to 18 years of age (as of June 1st), are always welcome.  
The cost is just $35 per swimmer for those living in the neighborhood and $85 per swimmer for 
those outside of Lee’s Crossing. 
 
New this year will be the "Whirlwinds", a group of swimmers that must be 5 years of age by 
November 30th. These swimmers will be allowed to practice with the team, but not compete at 
the meets.  A maximum of 5 swimmers will be accepted into this group.  They must be able to 
maintain themselves in the water without floatation devices.  The cost of this group will be $25 
per swimmer.    
 
The team suit will be new this year – swimmers are welcome to wear a previous design - if you 
are in need, suits will be available for purchase at registration. 
 
After school practices will begin Monday, May 12th.  Morning practices will begin Tuesday, May 27th. 
Based on the county’s rotating schedule, our meets will be held on Monday evenings this year. 
 
Parent support is required!   It is mandatory for parents to work at least one full meet or two half 
meets.  Many parents work much more, and their efforts are greatly appreciated!! 
 
Registration packets – including more information about practice and meet schedules will be 
emailed out to last year’s team.  This information will also be available at registration. 
If you would like to join us please contact me for a packet or further information. 
 
Laura Fenton 
joeandlaura@comcast.net 
678.575.4832 cell 
678.581.0033 home 
 

 
Clubhouse Rentals 

 
If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail Tricia Wilson at 
770-428-8144 or triciaww@mindspring.com.  In an effort to keep our Clubhouse clean and in 
the best condition, the rental deposit has increased to $250.  However, if you return the 
clubhouse after rental in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned. 
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Neighborhood Notaries 
 

Greg Amaden   Lee’s Trace   770-429-9264  
James Belrose   Lees Trace    770-794-9897 
Melissa Drehs   Lee’s Trace   216-392-1424 
Brenda Fairbanks  Trailwood Lane  678-290-4810 
Angela G. Ford  Lee’s Trace   678-234-7430 
Carolyn Richardson  Cedar Branch Court  770-427-9900 
Cecilia E. White  Trailwood Lane  678-922-1933 

  
If you are a Notary and are willing to help out your neighbors, please send your name and phone 
number to leescrossing@comcast.net.   

 

 

 
 

Upcoming Neighborhood Events - Mark Your Calendars 
 

March 19 - Ladies Bunco  
7:00 to 9:00 at the Clubhouse  

Bring an appetizer to share - Drinks Provided - Super Easy –  
Great way to meet neighborhood ladies. RSVP (678) 643-4186 or rrshunter@hotmail.com  

  
April 12 - Low Country Boil 

Family Friendly 4:00 to 7:00 at the Clubhouse 
  

May 24 - Pool Opening - 4:00 to 7:00  
(This year we are switching Memorial Day and Labor Day around doing the barbeque on  

Labor Day and hamburgers and hotdogs on Memorial Day) 
  

July 11 – Dive-In Movie - will start at Dusk  
Popcorn and candy provided for the kids. BYOB. 

 If anyone has any suggestions for a good family friendly movie to see for this - email me at 
rrshunter@hotmail.com 

  
Aug 9 - Mexican Trivia 

Family Friendly 
  

Aug 31 - Pool Closing 
Barbeque  

 
 

Watch the newsletter for further details on these upcoming events. 
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Classifieds 
 

CLASSIFIED SUBMISSIONS:  When submitting a classified ad, please use the format being 
used for the ads listed below.  Pictures will not be printed. Please make sure to include contact 
information and state how long you wish the article to run.  All submissions will run ONE 
MONTH unless otherwise requested.  
 
House Cleaning Person Needed 
We are looking for a mature experienced person (no franchise type company) that will be 
directly involved in cleaning our house.  Must furnish references.  Contact Lynn Gregory at 770-
422-9758 or Lynn.gregory@comcast.net. 
 
Transportation Needed 
I am looking for an adult to transport my daughter from Dominion Christian School to home in 
Lee's Crossing beginning in the fall. Dominion is located at 4607 Burnt Hickory Road, Marietta 
30064. Willing to pay to cover cost of gas.  If interested, please call Nikki Roberts at 770-428-
8467.  
 

 
Lees Crossing Website 

 
Just a reminder that you can access archived copies of the newsletter as well as copies of the 
covenants, by-laws and other related documents on the Lees Crossing website.  Just go to 
www.leescrossingmariettaga.com. 

 

 
Around Town 

 
Calendar of Events – March 

 

 Date Name 

3/11  Yoga on the Square  

3/13  
Live Well Marietta Speaking about Wellness for the Community- Nutrition for Weight 
Management & Optimal Health  

3/15  Water Drop Dash 5K and Children's Fun Run  

These events are from the City of Marietta calendar.  For more information on any of these events, go to 
www.mariettaga.gov/city/calendar/full.aspx and click on the event. 
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Neighborhood Business Spotlight 
 

If you would like to tell your neighbors about your business or recommend someone else’s -
business, please send us a BRIEF paragraph giving pertinent information along with contact 
information.  Submissions will printed first come – first serve each month, based on space.  Send 
your information to leescrossing@comcast.net.  Note:  Please keep descriptions to ONE 
SHORT paragraph in WORD format.  Do not send brochures, flyers or pictures as they will not 
be published.  ALL SUBMISSIONS MUST BE SENT TO EITHER leescrossing@comcast.net 

or to trevathan.angelia@gmail.com.  NO SUCCESSIVE MONTHS. 
 

 
Business Spotlight: 
 

 
I Recommend: 
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To receive newsletter by e-mail:  send request to leescrossing@comcast.net. 
 
For ON-LINE EDITION, go to www.leescrossingmariettaga.com 
 
DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the April 2014 Newsletter is March 28.  Any 

submissions after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion. 
 
Newsletter Editor:  Angelia Trevathan   e-mail: trevathan.angelia@gmail.com   
Phone:  770-312-6374 
 
The LCHA Newsletter and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee’s 
Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter and the Website is to promote Lee’s 
Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee’s Crossing activities 
and related issues.  The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the 
obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose.  As such, articles or advertising 
endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be 
divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted.  All appropriate 
content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication 
within our neighborhood. 
 
 
Mailbox Repair:  If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Cindi 
Filer at 404-518-5809 for mailbox post paint. 
 
Clubhouse Rental:  Call Tricia Wilson at 770-428-8144 or e-mail triciaww@mindspring.com 
 
Neighborhood Directories:  Soft copies of the Neighborhood Directory are available in PDF 
format.  Send request to leescrossing@comcast.net.  
 

Clubhouse WiFi network Name/Password:  lcswimtennis 
 

Board Members  
 
Erroll Eckford, President      404-226-0088   Brad Herr, Director 770-499-9354 
656 Trailwood Lane     603 Briarmeade Drive 
 
Walt Walker, Director       770-428-4755   Angela Ford, Treasurer 678-234-7430 
1060 Foreststone Way     521 Lee’s Trace   
  
Jim Martin, Director    770-420-3484   Covenant Enforcement 
1139 Chestnut Hill Circle     David Waldrep 
       770-514-0821     
David Hettrich, Director   770-425-0290   dfwaldrep@gmail.com  
463 Lee's Trace 
        

Board Email: leescrossing@comcast.net  
 


